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INT. BEDROOM - DAY

Sitting on his desk, DYLAN stares at the wall, specifically 
on a sticky note reminder written “Do laundry!” Pans to DYLAN 
looking at his overfilling laundry basket. DYLAN let’s out a 
big sigh, grabs the sticky note, crumples it up, and 
ultimately tosses it to the ground. It accidentally hits his 
roommate, who is peacefully sleeping. His roommate is still 
sleeping, indicated by his snore, so it doesn’t disturb him. 

INT. LAUNDRY ROOM - DAY

DYLAN shoves all of his clothes into the washer. Insert 
camera angle from inside the washer. He throws in his tide 
pods. He puts one in, hesitates, puts another in, and 
ultimately throws a third one in because he feels that his 
clothes are too dirty and will overpower the two tide pods he 
already put in.

Cuts to DYLAN closing the door and trying to pay with his app 
or quarters. He struggles to find enough change until someone 
taps him on the shoulders.

Cuts to CONNOR. A ray of light shines as he smiles warmly to 
DYLAN, offering to change. Before DYLAN can say thank you, 
CONNOR exits with his basket.

DYLAN checks that CONNOR has just put his clothes in the 
washer. He is relieved because that means he will be able to 
see him for the dryer.

INT. BEDROOM - DAY

DYLAN is in bed, thinking about CONNOR. While he is in deep 
thought, his phone alarm rings. It says move laundry.

INT. ELEVATOR

Carrying his basket down the hall, DYLAN almost misses the 
elevator. DYLAN blurts wait and just when he thinks he misses 
the elevator, it opens. Inside, CONNOR is there with his 
smile, holding his basket as well.

DYLAN stares at CONNOR as CONNOR presses the elevator button.

INT. LAUNDRY ROOM

DYLAN and CONNOR are in the laundry room, moving their 
laundry into the dryer. 
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DYLAN accidentally drops his dryer sheet. CONNOR and DYLAN 
both reach for it. All of this feel like it is in slow motion 
for DYLAN...

Suddenly cuts to CONNOR slamming the dryer. He gives a slight 
nod/wave to DYLAN. That moment earlier was all just a dream 
in DYLAN’S head, and he is a little bummed. He also closes 
the dryer. Cuts to black.

INT. BEDROOM - EVENING/NIGHT

DYLAN wakes up from his nap. He realizes a lot of time has 
passed. He checks his phone and gets a sudden panic as he 
realizes his laundry is still left in the dryer.

INT. LAUNDRY ROOM

DYLAN rushes to his dryer and stares at the dryer. On it, 
there is a sticky note. A close-up of the sticky note reveals 
a number written on it, signed off by CONNOR. DYLAN is 
excited and takes the sticky note off the dryer.

INT. BEDROOM

DYLAN saves CONNOR’s number and debates what he should text.

Attempt 1: Hey:) This is Dylan from the laundry room!

DYLAN backspaces as he thinks it’s too enthusiastic. 

Attempt 2: Yo bro, laundry room dude Dylan here.

DYLAN backspaces and is weirded out by his own response.

Suddenly a loud snore interrupts DYLAN’S thoughts, his 
roommate JERRY is still sleeping and snoring.

Attempt 3: Hi! This is Dylan from the laundry room.

Satisfied, DYLAN presses send. Cuts to various montages of 
DYLAN waiting for a response on his bed, folding laundry, 
checking his phone and ultimately throwing it. He suddenly 
gets a notification. It’s from CONNOR: “Oh hey!” DYLAN 
smiles. As DYLAN is about to text CONNOR, CONNOR texts him 
another message. DYLAN’S face falls with disappointed.  

CONNOR: Can u Venmo me back the five dollars. Thanks!

BEGIN END TITLES AND CREDITS with THE LAUNDRY ROOM.

CUTS TO BLACK:

2.


